
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Ultimate Custom Show, Manchester Central – 10th & 11th January 2015 
 

 

The old bike show had been in slow decline for a 
few years now, each event having fewer stands 
and less variety.  The major manufacturers 
stopped coming a couple of years back, with the 
dealers trying not very successfully to fill the void. 
Last year there were whole tracts at the back of the 
hall full of nothing but space. The result was a lot 
of disgruntled punters.  So, I was hopeful that a 
change of format might reinvigorate the event. 
Many bikers will have given the show a miss, 
thinking that it would mainly be about cars and 
trucks.  Well, they were right.  

There were a few bikes on display but there was no getting away from the fact that this show was 
about four wheels not two.  Yet again, however, there were too few exhibits, all widely spaced out 
in an attempt to make the hall look full.  And it was £18 to get in – on what planet is that value?  
Better save your money for Event City in March. 
The award for the best looking custom at the show was, by a mile …. Grobbo’s chopper on the 
MAG stand!  It was surrounded by an admiring audience all weekend, which is more than be said 
for most of the exhibits.  We saw quite a few new faces at the MAG stall, which is always gratifying 
– it’s all about getting the message out after all!  Thanks to all you “old timers” who stuck your head 
in to say hello as well.  

 

Manchester MP James 
Leech checks out the 
riding position on a 
bike built for a guy 18 
inches taller than him 
while NW rep Tony 
Cox and Director of 
Communications 
Lembit Opik laugh.  
James showed a lot 
interest and sympathy 
for MAG’s position and 
even put his hand in 
his pockets and joined! 
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Looking ahead to next month - NW Fred Hill Run Sunday 8th February 
 
Jeez, where does the time go? Next month will see the 11th NW 
Fred Hill Run at the Sir Charles Napier pub on Tontine Street in 
Blackburn.  It goes without saying that it don’t seem like twelve 
month since the last ‘un!  
On the face of it, the run is just about MAG members getting 
together, all over the UK, to remember the death of a MAG 
activist.  Fred’s story is well known (and just a Google away if you 
don’t know it). But it’s more than that. The annual Fred Hill 
commemoration is a chance for all MAG members to pause and 
reflect on what we all believe in and what the organization is all 
about: the freedom to make our own decisions about your own 
safety.  It’s a never ending battle, and one that we’re by no 
means sure to win.  Take an article in this Sunday’s paper:  
“Speed limiters may be made compulsory in new cars 
…research for the European Commission has backed their 
introduction on safety grounds…it could be included in legislation 
expected to be drawn up within the year…the devices could be 
introduced as an option on cars before being made mandatory” 
  

MAG has consistently argued against such devices on principle, and pointed out how dangerous 
they would be on bikes, but we’re dealing with a different mind-set here. To the legislators in 
Europe, statistics are all.  Quantity of life matters more than quality of life. It’s as if they don’t live in 
the same world as us.  Or the same world as Fred Hill.  
The Charles Napier will be open at noon for a brew and we’ll set off at 1pm.  The length of the run 
will, as ever, depend on the mood of the English weather and as usual there’ll be some 
complimentary butties laid on afterwards.  See you there. 

  
 
 
   
North West Motorcycle Alliance 
This is not a MAG organisation but a monthly meet for all bike clubs, organisations and interested 
bikers anywhere from Cheshire up to Lancaster. The next meeting is at Mid Life Crisis MCC at 
the Ship Inn, Irlam M44 6AJ on Wednesday 28th January at 8pm. 
Here is the latest, up to date list of biker events this autumn which the Alliance has put together, 
which includes a few changes from last month.  



 
 
Regular monthly events 
HAMC Open night last Saturday of month, open 7.30 ‘til late  
Sutton Rockers Band Night, 1st Saturday of each month.   
Black Diamonds open night every Friday at the clubhouse in Hindley  
Last Friday of each Month - Open Night, Ribble Valley Chop Club 
1st and 3rd Friday every month – Born of Chaos MCC meeting everyone welcome - Warrington WA4 6RS  
1st and 3rd Tuesday every month – Brickies Bike Club meeting everyone welcome - Atherton, M46 0QA 
Salford MAG meeting 8pm Last Thursday every month, Duke of York, Church St, Eccles 
Rogue Riders meeting every Thursday – The clubhouse Statham WA13 9BT 
Mid-Life Crisis Meet’n’greet, BBQ  - last Wednesday of each month, Ship Inn Irlam M44 6AJ – finished now until 
next spring 
1st Wednesday April  Sept – Rising Moon MCC Ride In, Hyde – over now until next spring 
 
Known upcoming events –  
14th Feb Black Diamonds Gazza’s 60th Do – the Clubhouse, Hindley 
28th Feb – Avernus MCC  Underground Rock Night 
28th Feb – Millennium Rocknight, Canberra Club. 
Feb 2015 - Leyland Eagles Rock Night, Farrington Social Club 
8th Feb 2015 -  NW Fred Hill Run, Charles Napier, Blackburn leaving 1pm 
22nd Feb 2015 -NW MAG AGM, Duke of York, Eccles. Starts at 1pm. 
28-29th March Event City Bike Show Manchester 
March 2015 - But Why AVVA Laugh Rock night and Bike show 
22nd May 2015 - Warrington Wheels Youth-bike - Grappenhall School, Warrington, entry forms available from Bob 
Towler 01925  263895  or  E-mail bobtowler57@hotmail.co.uk 
26-28th June 2015 - Blackpool Area MAG 18th Rally, Fleetwood RUFC 
5th July – Blackpool Bike Show, Italian Gardens, Stanley Park, Blackpool. 
4-5th July 2015  MidLife Crisis MCC Bike show 
10-12th July 2015 Millennium Caveman Bash Rally 
10th Oct 2015 – MidLife Crisis MCC Birthday Bash 

 
As ever, if you would like to have your say on anything vaguely MAG-related, or sell something 
bike related, just drop me a line at billgreen@madasafish.com and I’ll put it into the newsletter next 
month.   
Bill 
NW Political Rep 
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